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 Tuesday 15 May – Friday 25 May – NAPLAN online 

 Wednesday 16 May – Board meeting, 5.30pm in the Library 

 Wednesday 23 May – Assembly 

 Monday 4 June – WA Day holiday – students do not attend 

 

The Annual Report and Business Plans 

The 2017 Annual Report is available on our website and on the DoE Schools Online website 

too.  Our 2018 – 2020 Business Plan is also on our website.  Our key focus moving forward 

is Social Emotional Learning and Literacy in the areas of Writing and Grammar. 

Friendly Schools Plus 

Did you know that emotional intelligence is a better predictor of success in life than is IQ? 

Friendly Schools Plus is the program we are implementing across the school.  It is our 

common approach to teaching students social and emotional skills and concepts.  It works on 

an anti-bullying/ resiliency building focus – teaching students about self-awareness and self-

managements as well as social-awareness and social-management.  We will be organising a 

parent workshop to support parents in helping their children to develop good social and 

emotional skills.  This program is based on years of research and evidence and was developed 

in WA universities by Donna Cross, an expert in anti-bullying.  As bullying has been 

prominent in the media lately and an issue across every sphere of life and work, in childhood 

and adulthood, it is very topical as well as very important to know how to help children, and 

ourselves, deal with it.  Building resilience is the key to coming through any incidents with a 

positive sense of self. 

 

https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2018/03/kps-logo-horizontal-green1.jpg
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2013/10/newsletter_events3.jpg
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2013/10/newsletter_principal2.jpg


 

 

There is also a Friendly Schools website if you wish to know more – 

http://friendlyschools.com.au/fsp/ 

Writing and Grammar 

We are taking a two-pronged approach to the teaching of Writing at Kensington PS.  In the 

K-2 years we are using a program called Talk for Writing (developed in the UK) and in the 

Year 3-6 years we are using a program called Seven Steps to Writing Success (developed in 

Australia).  The reason for this is that, while both programs are based on good evidence of 

effectiveness, we want to ensure that our approach does not become stale over time and 

students find it uninspiring because they have done it year after year.  We feel that 4 years is 

long enough to know the approach thoroughly but not feel bored by it.  All staff have been 

trained in both approaches and will use some common language across the school and borrow 

activity ideas, as needed, from both programs.  However, the whole school is using the Talk 

for Writing Grammar activities to teach grammar.  This requires regular, short and targeted 

activities – games – to teach specific skills. The traditional approach is an hour long weekly 

lesson but we know that this is not as effective as short daily lessons in cementing 

learning.  If you wish to know more about either of these programs – check out the links 

below or speak to your child’s teacher: 

Talk for Writing – http://www.talk4writing.co.uk/ 

Seven Steps to Writing Success – https://www.sevenstepswriting.com/ 

Student Reports 

We are working on an Assessment and Reporting policy, as required by the School 

Curriculum and Standards Authority.  However, for this semester’s student reports we will be 

continuing with emailing digital copies of reports.  It is important parents download this on 

receipt as the link does not last forever.  We have had a number of parents ask for the reports 

to be sent again because they didn’t download them straight away and when they returned to 

the link it no longer worked.  In addition, the kindergarten reports will also be using the 

formal Department report format.  These are different to the P-6 reports but they too can be 

emailed.  They report under the Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF) headings and 

teachers can include photos of students at work. 
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Ed! Magazine Feature 

You may know that some of the students in S4 appeared in the West Australian’s Ed! 

Magazine lift out last Tuesday 1 May and again yesterday, Tuesday 8 May.  

Take a look below. 
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Baha’i Mural 

We wish to thank the Baha’i for the mural they painted in the quadrangle over the holidays. 

 

They have left spaces for us to record our school values when we develop them.  This is 

something we will be doing during the time of this new Business Plan as the current stated 

values are those of the Department.  See the attached report written by one of the Baha’i 

camp leaders. 

Long Service Leave 

I have to use my long service leave this year, so I will be going overseas on two 

holidays.  This will mean I miss the last two weeks of this term and of next term too.  Lisa 

Williamson will be the acting principal this term and Claire Backhouse will take the job in 

Term 3. 

Reminders 

This is a short term – only 9 weeks and it also includes WA Day holiday on 4
th

 June. 

P&C’s Mother’s Day raffle: all tickets (sold or unsold) are due back to the P&C box by first 

thing tomorrow morning at the latest. 
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ANZAC Ceremony 

Feedback from a parent who wishes to remain anonymous: 

Hi Bronwyn, 

I have heard lots of feedback today about the ANZAC Day assembly this morning – all of it 

is overwhelmingly positive.  It is an assembly run by the children for the children. 

As per usual, Major Mawkes’ address is very age appropriate with important messages to 

share in a concise way and the children always treat the occasion with respect and dignity. 

Mrs Dewing always amazes us with her outstanding choir and band; the Year 6 students 

spoke beautifully; and Marlena Burling is always a champion for providing her lovely 

touches with the poppies for the students and other decorations.  We cannot forget the totally 

amazing wreaths that the parents, teachers and children prepared! 

Congratulations to everybody involved and I wish you and your team a lovely holiday. 

The school would like to thank this parent for the lovely feedback and to everyone involved. It 

was a special event. 
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Kent Street Senior High School Open Day 
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Bronwyn Jones 

PRINCIPAL 
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Foyer Display 

This term in Health, the students in Room 2 have been focusing on recognising and 

understanding their feelings (self-awareness).  This links in with the “Friendly Schools Plus” 

program that the school has introduced this year.  They read “A House for Hermit Crab” by 

Eric Carle – stop by the foyer to see their interpretations of the story. 

 

 

 

 

Perseverance 

Perseverance means doing something despite it being difficult.  It means persistence in a 

course of action, especially if there are difficulties, failure or obstacles.  Perseverance is not 

giving up but continuing until the end, even if it’s hard. 
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Congratulations to the following award winners from today’s assembly. 
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City of South Perth – Young Writers’ Competition 

Congratulations to Ella, Matthew and Sashana from S3 who were shortlisted for the City of 

South Perth’s Young Writers’ Competition.  Well done! 

  

Ed Connect Volunteer 

We welcome Tiahn to the school as our newest Ed Connect volunteer. 

 

  

 

Next Sunday afternoon, 20 May, the school band and a number of music students will be 

performing on the grass verge outside the Mill Point Fresh Supermarket on the corner of Mill 

Point Road and Meadowvale Avenue.   This is an annual event with live music and food in a 

relaxed outdoor setting.  Please come along and encourage our talented music students and 

enjoy the hospitality of the traders at the Meadowvale Shopping Centre. 
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DUCKs GREAT BIKE RIDE – Saturday 26th May 2pm 

Dust off your bikes and bring the kids down to the river to join other KPS dads for a friendly, 

relaxed bike ride around the river followed by a sausage sizzle! 

Scenic river lap with a stop at the Chevron Parkland playground at the new Stadium, 

Burswood. 

Who?                     All KPS dads and kids are welcome (spread the word) 

When?                  Saturday 26th May at 2pm 

Where?                 Playground by the river at the end of Coode Street (near the Boatshed) 

What to bring?     Child(ren), bikes, helmets, water and a snack 

Food?                    Sausage sizzle near the start point from 4.00 pm 

Cost?                     $10/family for the sausage sizzle 

  

Those who aren’t keen on the longer ride can always stay on the South Perth foreshore 

(there’s at least 4 playgrounds…) and join us for the BBQ at 4.00pm. 

Please RSVP with numbers for the sausage sizzle: j.nicholls@live.com 

Look forward to seeing you there! 

DUCKs events are open to any KPS dads, father figures, brothers, uncles, grandads and 

their kids. If a dad can’t make it, mums are welcome too! Anyone can come along! If you’re 

interested/unsure/or just don’t know, please feel free to contact Dave Mundy on 0433 095 

416 or email hhmst1@westnet.com.au to be added to the DUCKs email list. Check out the 

website at ducks.net.au. 

  

 

mailto:j.nicholls@live.com
mailto:hhmst1@westnet.com.au
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ducks.net.au&data=02%7C01%7CSharon.Mignacca%40education.wa.edu.au%7Ca60a2e3d54244bd5a7a608d5831ee6db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636559091100854299&sdata=B23c0B%2BZ8w7uQjuL%2FjaE8Dx9AKW%2FmInUJbUoyzDT3%2FQ%3D&reserved=0
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2013/10/newsletter_pc1.jpg
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2018/02/ducks.jpg


 

 

Get your Entertainment Membership NOW and help Kensington Primary School raise some 

funds! 

Give Mum an Entertainment Membership this Mother’s Day and she can enjoy more than 12 

months of valuable dining, shopping and travel offers!  Buy from us today and you’ll also be 

supporting our school.  Hurry, they’re selling fast! 

 

 

 

  

BUY YOURS TODAY 
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Meningococcal vaccines 

On 23 January 2018, WA Health introduced a program to provide free meningococcal 

ACWY (MenACWY) catch-up vaccines for all children aged 12 months to less than 5 years. 

This MenACWY vaccination program was initiated because of the rising number of 

meningococcal infections in WA and last year, children in this age group had more than twice 

the number of meningococcal infections compared to any other age group. 

Parents of age-eligible children should not delay because the WA catch-up vaccination 

program is time limited and will end on 31 DEcember 2018. 

MenACWY vaccines are safe to administer at the same time as other scheduled childhood 

vaccines and are available through your child’s regular immunisation provider. 

  

 

 
Dance classes for children designed and choreographed for fun, fitness and the love of dance 

are starting in May.  Please click here to view the flyer. 

  

Marshalls Tennis Academy Tennis Coaching Term 2 at Kensington Primary School, held on 

Mondays before school (7.45am – 8.30am).  Open to all Year 3-6 students. 

Click here for the Kensington Primary School form. 

Visit our website and see brochure downloads at:  marshallstennis.com.au 
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Choirs4kids is looking for YOU!   Children love to sing and we give them this opportunity in 

a safe, fun, group singing class where they are free to explore their voices and learn how to 

improve their singing.  Singing Roos (ages 6-11) 4-4.50pm,  Singing Joeys (ages 3-5) 3.30-

4pm, Thursdays at South Perth Senior Centre.  Bookings essential at: Choirs4kids.com.au, or 

call Sue on 0414 205 919.  Click here to view the flyer. 

  

 

Come and join us for exciting art and craft!  Click here for further details or visit our website 

at www.creativekidsartclub.com.au. 

  

 

KIDS LOVE DRAMA – PARENTS LOVE THE RESULTS 

Why drama?  Drama helps develop so many important life skills for our children, such as 

social skills, confidence, self-esteem, verbal communication skills, self-expression and lots 

more! 

Classes include speech, creative movement, improvisations, dance dramas, dressing up, 

dialogue development, stage skills and so much more! 

ACT NOW and reserve a place today! Contact Justin Lowson, on 9402 5849 or 

Justin.Lowson@helenogrady.net.au.  Click here to view the flyer. 

 

 

 

 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2FChoirs4kids.com.au&data=02%7C01%7CSharon.Mignacca%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cadd502b1237f4ec0cac808d5b3b7cf26%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636612524396547540&sdata=zFtBohg%2FgNYHW7DIiDHWYrotYBQMkHDXRs44haPxU3I%3D&reserved=0
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2018/05/choir4kids-flyer.pdf
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2018/05/creative-kids-art-club-flyer.pdf
http://www.creativekidsartclub.com.au/
mailto:Justin.Lowson@helenogrady.net.au
mailto:Justin.Lowson@helenogrady.net.au
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2018/02/choirs4kids-logo.jpg
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2017/09/creative-kids-art-club-logo.jpg
https://kensingtonprimaryschool.files.wordpress.com/2016/07/helen-o-grady-logo.jpg


  

Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area. 

A special offer for the school’s students – 4 WEEKS FREE beginners karate lessons! 

Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all ages to learn self-defense 

in a fun and safe environment.  We also teach classes for teens and adults in the local area at 

night and they are fantastic for fitness, wellbeing and of course, self-defense. 

Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, discipline and fitness.  Call now 

to take advantage of this 4 week trial. 

Sensei Johnny Moran – 0402 830 402 

  

The City of South Perth invites you to come and share stories and experiences of Whadjuk 

Noongar culture on the Canning River, on Friday 18 May 2018 at the Salter Point Scout Hall 

between 4-7pm.  Click here for further details. 

 

  

Anglicare is running a series of 2 hour seminars during May at their East Perth office. 

Life Can Be tough – Bend Don’t Break on Monday 14 May. 

Conflict Resolution for Couples on Wednesday 23 May. 

Raising Emotionally Resilient Children on Wednesday 30 May. 

   

*The above community advertisements are for your information only and should not be taken 

as endorsement by Kensington Primary School. 
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